THE MONTHLY NEWSLETTER OF THE GOLD COAST TREASURE CLUB, INC.

**VOLUME 33 NUMBER 12** 

**DECEMBER 2008** 

THE NEXT MEETING WILL BE 7:00 P.M. DECEMBER 11
AT THE WEST PALM BEACH GARDEN CLUB IN DREHER PARK
IN WEST PALM BEACH, FLORIDA

#### **2008 HOLIDAY PARTY**

Join us on December 11<sup>th</sup> for a *great bash*. **Betty Laur** and her committee have been working hard to organize an event that you won't want to miss. It's free to members. Non-members and guests can join us for \$10. The club will provide meats and condiments, and members are asked to bring a side dish. (When you call to RSVP, please ask for an update of side dishes needed. Note that all dishes must be ready to eat, with no heating required. Please bring a serving spoon and warming tray if needed.) Those who wish to participate in the Dessert Contest will be eligible for 1<sup>st</sup>, 2<sup>nd</sup> or 3<sup>rd</sup> Place Award Aprons for the best <u>homemade</u> desserts. For the third year, **Jan Smirnow** will be in charge of the contest. See **Jan** to enter your goodies on Thursday. Start baking!

Volunteers are needed at 5:30 p.m. to help committee members Linda Bennett, Jan Smirnow, Cheryl Petenbrink, Karen Larson, Gail Hoskins, Stacey deLucia and Ken Lubinski. Mingling starts at 7:00 p.m. over punch, dinner soon after, then officer initiation, awards, prize drawings, merriment, laughter and more!

Hunt Master Linda Bennett will announce the Treasure Hunter of the Year Award and runners up. not to mention some silly "dubious awards" for members who have provided comic relief this year. Just wait until you see the fantastic door prizes that were donated this vear! Certificates for PA BBQ and Kellyco, GCTC items, other metal detecting goodies, CDs and free tickets to the Palm Beach Pops! One door prize ticket will be given per family membership. Remember, there will be no tall tales tables, mystery item, monthly best finds or 50/50. There's just too much going on! We'll raffle off a beautiful Holiday Tree that Ed Weston donated, with all proceeds going toward our annual silver/old coin hunt! Also, we'll conclude the Fisher metal detector raffle AND the Pull Tab contest, so bring plenty of cash so you can "play" and WIN BIG!

For 13<sup>th</sup> years, our club has donated to **Home Safe** to benefit the abused, neglected or abandoned children of Palm Beach County. We know the economy is tight, but we ask members to make whatever charitable donation they can afford this year. Please bring a check, made out to "Home Safe," or donate cash to help these children.

Please RSVP to **Gail Hoskins** at 561-967-2923 by <u>December 9<sup>th</sup></u> and sign up to bring a side dish. We'll need the number in your party, if you'll bring guests, and children's ages. <u>Remember:</u> parking is not allowed around the front drive, especially on the east side. You can park in the parking lot or on the grass on the west side of the club house. (If needed, you can pull up to the front to drop off passengers or unload your vehicle.)

#### PRESIDENT'S STATEMENT

Sadly, December 11, 2008 will be my last meeting as President of the Gold Coast Treasure Club. I will miss presiding over the regular and executive board meetings, but after two years it is time for me to serve the club in another capacity as needed. Many thanks to **Mindy Spiroch** for stepping up to fill the vacancy. I'm sure I speak for everyone in saying that we will all support her and the rest of the board to help make 2009 another great year for the club. Our continued help and support must go to **Jim Sharp** and **John Lobota** to assist their efforts with the Membership Committee to bring public awareness to our club and its mission. Continuing membership growth benefits the club with better hunts, programs and activities. Let's all give them a hand this year. Thanks again for a great two years at the top.

Sincerely, Ernie Bouyoucas

May All GCTC Members and Their Families Enjoy a Joyous Holiday Season & a Prosperous New Year!

## THE GOLD COAST TREASURE CLUB, INC.

Founded in 1973 by Ted Rudd

#### **President**

Ernie Bouyoucas 561-968-1892

#### **Vice-President**

Stacey deLucia 561-687-2310

### Secretary

Jan Smirnow 561-735-8921

#### **Treasurer**

Ken Lubinski 561-762-0116

**Hunt Master**: Linda Bennett

561-791-7682

Cell Phone: 561-352-4068

#### **Sales and Raffle Promoter**

Gail Hoskins

Photographer: Steve Hoskins
Librarian: Cheryl Petenbrink
Hospitality Hostess: Betty Laur
Doorprize Coordinator: Karen Larson
Membership: John Lobota and Jim Sharp
Newsletter Co-Editors:

Linda Bennett and Stacey deLucia

Email: gctreasureclub@yahoo.com Website:www.geocities.com/gctreasureclub/

> CLUB MAILING ADDRESS c/o Gail Hoskins 206 Russell Dr Lake Worth, FI 33461

Dues are \$30 a year
New members pay an
initiation fee of \$5
and \$30 if joining between Jan 1st
and the end of June
or \$15 if joining between July 1
and Dec. 31

#### **MEMBERS BUY AND SELL COLUMN**

**KEVIN REILLY** offers a complete line of new & used detectors, scoops, cleaners, tumblers and books. He also does custom metal working and laser detailing. For details, call 954-971-6102. Low prices plus 10% discount to members! The new five-sided scoops are available. See my website: <a href="www.rtgstore.com">www.rtgstore.com</a>. For member discount, you'll have to go to the store to buy the scoop.

**TOM LIEBERMAN** – Ready to serve your real estate needs. Call 561-852-7409; email: **telieberman@aol.com** 

**ED WESTON** – **WANTED**: Collectable and antique fishing tackle. Lures, rods, reels. 561-622-9282.

**FRANK and PAULINE NASH** – Minelab and Fisher metal detectors for sale: <u>palmbeachmetaldetectors.com</u>. The owners are club members Frank and Pauline Nash. When you purchase a new detector from them or refer a customer to them, 10 % of the net profits will go directly to benefit our club and its members. Call 561-743-5248.

**FRANK NASH** – Private collection of spirits for sale. 561-743-5248

**JERRY LAUR – FOR SALE:** Hard-bed cover for short-bed truck. New in Jan 2008. Paid over \$800. Will sell for \$450. Call 561-694-7963.

**NIKOLAY MALCHEV** – Would like to trade my Minelab Excalibur for a Fisher CZ-20. 561-309-1124.

**STACEY deLUCIA,** grant writer for nonprofits for almost 15 years, specializes in *persuasive* writing and professional communications of all types: Newsletters, website / promo copy, editing, resumes, *effective* letters of complaint and appeal. Special rates for club members. E-mail: **sdeLuc823@aol.com** or call 561-687-2310.

**GARY McNEW - WANTED:** Bigfoot coil for Whites DFX. Contact **gmcnew@bellsouth.net** or 561-718-5523.

JOHN SILLING – KollectAll V8! Software to catalogue anything and everything you collect. K8! has over 40 collectibles templates including the Treasure and Water Treasure hunter. K8! is an EZ way to inventory all your finds. Go to Collectiblessoftware.com to download a 30-day try-before-you-buy copy! Special GCTC member pricing, only \$10.00 per copy with all proceeds going to the club treasury. See Ken Lubinski to buy your copy!

Club members can advertise items for sale or items wanted, free of charge. Sometimes ads will need to be edited due to available space. Items do not have to be related to metal detecting. Contact **Linda Bennett** to place your ad.

#### MONTHLY BEST FINDS CONTEST

(Winners receive a silver half-dollar and certificate)

**BEST GOLD – GARY SPIROCH** *9 Kt Ring with Aquamarine Stone* 



BEST SILVER – JIM SHARP

Ink Pen



MOST UNUSUAL – JAN SMIRNOW Duffle bag full of goodies



COSTUME JEWELRY – JAN SMIRNOW Collection of jewelry on a chain



BEST COIN - BOB SMIRNOW 1902 Indian Head Penny



# **GAIL AND BETTY'S CORNER**

AND THE WINNERS ARE!

#### **DOOR PRIZES**

1 oz Silver Round – Jerry Laur
Lost Treasure Magazine – Jason Petenbrink
Lost Treasure Magazine – Bill Ginty
Two 2009 Wall Calendars – Jim Sharp
LED Flashlight - Linda Bennett
Two Lotto Scratch-off Tickets - Joe Cook
Lotto Scratch-off Ticket - Stacey deLucia
Lotto Scratch-off Ticket - Stella Wheatley
Lotto Scratch-off Ticket - Bob Smirnow
Lotto Scratch-off Ticket - Jan Smirnow
Bounty Hunter Bag - Jan Smirnow
Digger in a Pouch - Jim Sharp
Mini LED Flashlight - John Zabriskie

Donations of items for our monthly drawings are always appreciated! Thank you for the following donations: Gary Spiroch donated two Lost Treasure Magazines; Ben Smith donated two 2009 wall calendars; Elayne Lynch donated five lottery tickets; Tom Lieberman donated one lottery ticket; Linda Bennett donated a digging tool bag with pouch and mini LED flashlight; Bob Smirnow donated a headlamp; Cheryl Petenbrink donated a 2009 calendar.

# 50/50 DRAWING

**Don Sweeney** won \$50 for his share of the 50/50 drawing. Congrats!

#### IT PAYS TO PLAY!!!

And you KNOW it's TRUE!

Odds are <u>A LOT</u> better than the Florida Lottery!

## **MYSTERY ITEM**

WHAT is a Mystery Item? Each month one club member volunteers to help stump fellow members by choosing a secret item that is revealed after the break. If an item in a member's Tall Tales Table display *matches* the mystery item, that member wins a silver half-dollar! So bring ALL your finds - you might just win a prize! Sorry gang...the person supplying the mystery item does not get the silver half-dollar if they stump the club. But they DO receive a free door prize ticket for their effort.

**Stacey deLucia** stumped everyone this month with a CO2 cartridge, since no one had one on the tall tales table. A few members said they found some this month, but threw them away. (Tisk, Tisk!!!) That's why it's smart to bring EVERYTHING you find! You just never know what the Mystery Item will be. WTG Stacey!

## Good Will Ambassadors Performing Random Acts of Kindness

The GCTC recognizes members who provide selfless service to our community. The first time a member returns an item, that individual receives a metal detecting pin (handcrafted by **Steve Hoskins**) to wear on his or her hat, in addition to a certificate of appreciation. Future returns are recognized by additional certificates. Kudos to *all* club members who go out of their way to return items to their owners. The actions of each of our "Ambassadors of Goodwill" enhance the public's perception of our hobby!

#### First Time Ambassadors



Mindy Spiroch Returned a Cell Phone



Bill Ginty Returned a Cell Phone

# Repeat Ambassador



Frank Nash
Returned a Wedding Ring and
Engagement Ring

#### RECENT RETURNS

**Frank Nash** received this touching letter for his role in reuniting wedding rings with their owner (photo on left).

#### A heartfelt thank you to Frank Nash

A couple of weeks ago, my wife called me in a panic. She was at the beach and had taken both her engagement and her wedding rings off to put on some sunscreen. Subsequently interrupted, she apparently forgot that they were in her lap and shortly thereafter, stood up to move. After about 30 minutes, she realized what she had done, but it was too late.

After looking as well as she possibly could, one of her friends remembered that she had heard of a group of philanthropic metal detector enthusiasts that help out in these situations. A few minutes of furious remote googling revealed your group.

A call was made and Frank Nash answered. He immediately got in his car and started to head south to Delray Beach, needing nothing more than a description of the problem and the general location. His words to my wife went a long way to alleviating her worst fears.

Upon his arrival, he took a good look at the suspected area and was happy to see that the area was only loose sand. He quickly calibrated his metal detector and got down to business.

Within three minutes, he had found the engagement ring. My wife's tears of relief were my first real indication at how scared that she really was. While I watched our son playing in the water, another two minutes was all that Frank needed to find the wedding ring.

Frank wanted nothing more than gas money for his troubles. It warms my heart to know that there are organizations like yours and men like Frank that are willing to stop what they are doing, hop in a car and come to the aid of a woman in distress. Even one that they don't know.

I wish your organization and Frank in particular many warm days, comfortable nights and great chests of doubloons in the future. You have earned it in our hearts. Here is a photo of the rings taken the day after their ordeal.



Thanks again, Andrew, Colleen and Matthew Wharton

#### **CLUB DIRECTORY**

The directory is for the personal use of members only. Names, telephone numbers, and e-mail addresses are to be used only for contact within the club. If there are any errors or omissions, notify **Jan Smirnow**: 561-735-8921.

#### **NEW MEMBER**

Peter & Karen Schneider 203 Eagleton Lakes Blvd. Palm Beach Gardens, FL 33418 Tel No. 561-630-9262

> Peterp2323@aol.com Cell: 561-568-0055

#### **REVISION**

**Betty Laur's new email address:** 

bettylaur@bellsouth.net

**Elayne Lynch's new email address:** 

Relynch1@att.net

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

#### **MEMBER UPDATES**

Please remember members who aren't able to metal detect – **Don Caplinger.** 

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

#### **HAPPY TIDBITS**

Congratulations to **Frank Nash** for passing his "checkout" exam, which clears him as Captain on the Boeing 737. Frank is a pilot for American Airlines and is based out of Miami.

Western and Eastern Magazine recognized our club and Nikolay Malchev in the November issue. In the column of *Club News and Views* written by **Dick Stout**, the club was recognized for our interesting programs such as the July meeting on field testing our metal detectors. Nikolay was recognized for the month that he won three of the categories - gold, silver and most unusual.

# TALL TALES TABLES TOTALS FOR 2008 AS OF NOVEMBER 2008

DOLLAR AMOUNT: \$3,999.60 PLATINUM: 5 GOLD: 110 SILVER: 270

#### **CLUB ITEMS FOR SALE**

Pens with Club Name: \$3.00 Club Towels: \$3.00 Club Patches: \$5.00 GCTC Travel Cups: \$8.00 Club T-shirts: \$12 - \$15

Treasure's Report \$1,231.62

#### MY FINAL TIP - By Jason Petenbrink

It has been a very busy year. Doing the "tips of the month" has been challenging and at the same time makes you think about your strategies; how you actually hunt and not only give ideas to new treasure hunters, but makes you think of new ideas for yourself to use. I think it has made me a better treasure hunter. I had to try to do as good a job as our last "tips of the month provider." Those are really big shoes to fill. Richard Zabriskie was one of the best hunters in the hobby and I am very fortunate to have known him. He taught me a lot of things throughout the years. One of the things I learned from him is to have lots of patience. If you do not have patience, you will not have the drive to get out there and hunt day after day. You need that to be a successful hunter. Another thing is to HUNT FOR YOURSELF. Be happy for the things you find and be HAPPY for what everyone else finds. EVERYONE gets a turn at finding something great. You may not find anything for a very long time, but remember - it only takes one good find to make it worth your while for the year. And always keep an open mind that you might find something. Your outlook on detecting is everything. If you go on a hunt thinking the whole time that you will not find anything, chances are you will not. And last, but not least, detect for the fun of it. Do not make it into a competition! Remember, for every pull tab and nickel that you dig; you are one step closer to finding something grand.

Another great person we lost this year is **Bob Weller**. What can you say about him? Man, what an inspiration! Both of these guys are my motivation to get out there and detect. Last, but not least, my Mom, Cheryl, is the best motivation for me to get out there and hunt. When she goes hunting, she is very determined and tries very hard to find something, every time. And every time that I go to sit down for a break, she is always there to encourage me to keep going. Earlier this year my Mom had to have a tumor taken out and there was a very great chance that it was cancer, but thank Heavens it was not. Always remember that treasure is not always something that you find with a detector. My absolute best find of all this year is that I got my Mom's health back and am able to get out there and detect with her. That is true Treasure! It sure beats all the Platinum and diamonds you could ever find.

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

# World detector community - myspace for metal detectorists

Members are needed for a brand new and totally free worldwide social networking site (like myspace) exclusively for metal detector enthusiasts. Create a profile, add pictures, write blogs, advertise metal detectors and accessories for sale, live chat room, finds identified and much, much more! Register today FREE!

www.detectorcommunity.ning.com

#### **NOVEMBER MEETING**

The November Meeting of the Gold Coast Treasure Club was called to order by Vice President **Stacey deLucia** during President **Ernie Bouyoucas'** absence. Forty-five were in attendance. Guests **Donna Gallatin**, **Armi Ritola** and **Marie Jameion** were welcomed.

The Nominating Committee – **Gary McNew** and **Paul Hamlin** - reported one new nomination to the board - **Mindy Spiroch** for President. A motion was made by **Elayne Lynch** to install the 2009 officers' slate as presented. The motion was seconded by **Jim Sharp** and unanimously approved by the membership.

2009 Officers: Mindy Spiroch, President; Stacey deLucia, Vice President; Ken Lubinski, Treasurer; and Jan Smirnow, Secretary. Stacey thanked the Nominating Committee for their efforts and also thanked Pauline Nash, who volunteered to serve on the board. At only 12-years-old, Pauline is still a bit young to serve on the board, but we'll be looking forward to her leadership when she's eligible to serve at age 18.

**Linda Bennett**, Hunt Master, appointed **Gary McNew** as Assistant Hunt Master. She also asked for volunteers for a Hunt Master Committee that will meet on a quarterly basis starting in January. Anyone interested in helping out with brainstorming ideas, etc., please see Linda. Volunteers do not have to serve year round – they can attend one or all meetings. Snowbirds are welcomed!

The program for the night was a video provided by **Linda Bennett**, "Treasure Hunting America," produced by White's Metal Detecting Company. Thanks, Linda.

#### **TALL TALES**

Jan Smirnow – "I found a bag made out of a dark blue sheet early before daybreak, waved my magic metal detector over it and got a beep! I untied the first knot and peeked inside. Tried to untie the second knot. No could do, so I dumped it upside down – out came a dead rooster (head detached), two game birds, a yellow tail snapper, chunks of beef, zucchini, lemons, apples and \$4 in change!" (In addition to "the Voodoo bag," Jan also found a duffle bag buried under a lifeguard stand. See "Most Unusual" on page three to view some of the odd contents.)

**Nikolay Malchev** - Found part of a "piece of eight" while working a cut up in the Vero Beach area.

**Mindy Spiroch** returned a cell phone to the rightful owner, who, when called, was reluctant to come to the beach to get her phone. Mindy agreed to wait for 30 minutes. The girl showed up ten minutes later *still in her PJ's*, thanked Mindy and walked away saying "Hello Phone!" - leaving Mindy shaking her head and laughing.

**Bill Ginty** found a cell phone in a park in West Palm Beach. He attempted to return the phone for three weeks. Finally the cell phone owner's mother called Bill who met them both at a car dealership to make the return.

November birthday celebrants **Dave Grix, Tom Lieberman, Paola Nash, Frank Nash, Barbro Rosenberg** and **James Wilhelm** each received a silver quarter for attending the meeting during their birthday month.



#### HAPPY BIRTHDAY THIS MONTH TO:

Mable Caplinger (12/7)
Joseph Cook (12/7)
Carol Presslein (12/27)
Debbie Silling (12/1)
Jarrett Spiroch (12/6)
John Zabriske (12/26)

If the above people come to the meeting during their birthday month, each will get a silver quarter.

\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*\*

#### TIP FROM ROLAND DAVIS OF CFMDC

When detecting on private property, I always ask for permission to detect. I even go a step farther; I carry with me my club's identification card and a business card with my name on it. On the back of my business card it reads:

**Agreement:** In return for the privilege of metal detecting on private property, I agree to observe all safety precautions and practices, to hunt only in areas designated by the landowner, to take every precaution against fire, fill all holes, and to assume all responsibility and liability for my person while on the landowner's property.

#### PERMISSION TO HUNT WITH A METAL DETECTOR

I hereby grant the person named on the reverse side permission to metal detect on my property, subject to the terms of the agreement.

Member: CMDAC, GPA, SILVER SEEKERS, D&FC, FMDAC

Signed		
<i>-</i>	 	 

(Landowner or Agent)

#### MEMBER TIPS

**Dave Grix** found some cool hats at JC Penney that feature a flashlight embedded within the brim of the hat. Dave donated two to the club. *Thanks, Dave!* 



# RAFFLE FOR FISHER F4 METAL DETECTOR



- 11-Segment digital target identification and 4-tone audio feedback provides maximum identification of buried objects.
- 3-Digit numeric target value
- One-touch "zap" immediately eliminates unwanted targets
- Water-Proof 11" Open Frame "DD" Biaxial Search Coil
- Frequency 5.9 kHz.
- Pinpoint mode for deepest seeking detection and accurate location
- Coin depth indicator
- Uses two 9 volt alkaline batteries
- 5-Year Limited Warranty

The Fisher F4 sells for \$399.

#### **DECEMBER HUNT**

Our December hunt will be at **Tanah Keeta Boy Scout Camp** on Sunday, December 14. The hunt time will be 9 a.m. to 2 p.m., rain or shine. Meet at the camp parking lot by 8:45 a.m. for a briefing. Be sure to bring your own food and drinks. Our application states that we are doing a service project for the camp and our primary purpose is the removal of trash and unsafe metal objects. The Gulf Stream Council is waiving the usual cost of using the camp because of this service project. You will be given a trash bag to collect trash that you dig up or come across. There will be an area to put full bags or large pieces of trash so you do not have to tote a lot of garbage as you hunt. Pictures will be taken at the end of the day and the results shown to the ranger.

Early birds who wish to have breakfast together before the hunt, please meet at the Cracker Barrel on 45<sup>th</sup> Street at 7:00 a.m. Take I-95 to 45<sup>th</sup> Street. Go west and turn at the first street on the left, which is Metrocentre Blvd. Follow the road till it ends.

#### **DIRECTIONS TO CAMP**

Take I-95 or the Turnpike to the Jupiter exit. Go east on Indiantown Road. At US 1, head north to the light at Tequesta Drive and turn west. Stay on Tequesta Drive until you reach a dead end at the subdivision gate. Turn north on Country Club Drive and go to the end. You will see the entrance to the camp on the left. Be careful; the police really enforce the speed limits. There will be detailed campground maps at the meeting. If you get lost, call **Linda's** cell phone at 561-352-4068.

#### **Membership Renewal Form**

Name				
Address				
City and State				
Zip Code				
Phone #				
Cell Phone #				
E-mail				
PleaseDODO NOT Include my name, address, phone # & e-mail address in the new club directory. (Note: directory goes to members ONLY.)				
MAIL TO: Gold Coast Treasure Club				

Fold Coast Treasure Club Ken Lubinski P.O. Box 1818 Hobe Sound, FL 33475

#### TICK TOCK...PULL TAB CONTEST ENDING

If you haven't submitted YOUR guesses yet, be advised: Time is running out! The contest will END on December 11<sup>th</sup>, during the Holiday Party. **Ken Lubinski** collected tons of pull tabs, counted each one, put them in a huge container AND donated a \$100 CASH prize so we could raise funds for our club. Members and guests are encouraged to donate \$1 per guess, for as many guesses as they wish. The person who guesses the exact number - *or closest to it* – **will win \$100 CASH!** Only Ken will know what guesses have been entered until the end of the contest, when the number will be revealed. See Ken to buy your tickets! Don't miss your FINAL CHANCE to win a **portrait of Ben Franklin!** 



Pull tab contest ends December 11th!

#### **NOVEMBER HUNT**

Ben Smith topped his previous planted hunts with plenty of planted objects for the twenty-one hunters to find. The objects included 65 plastic eggs that held between 1-7 tickets in them. After the hunt, the seven top prizes were displayed. Then, just like in our Chinese auctions of the past, members placed tickets in the cups in front of the prizes that they wanted to win. One ticket was drawn from each cup to determine the winner. Two "Mystery Bags" had an unknown prize in each of them, so bidding was done on blind faith. Winners were as follows:

Elayne Lynch - LED Headlamp
Frank Nash - Knife
Jan Smirnow - Pocket Scale
Gail Hoskins - Pin pointer
Bob Dobski - Waterproof bag
Betty Laur - Mystery Bag with \$2 & a silver quarter
Linda Bennett - Mystery Bag with boobie prize of the
very vocal and annoying "Billy Bass Fish"

Other winners were determined by various planted objects. These winners were as follows:

Frank Nash – scratch-off lotto ticket; calendar
Joe Cook – scratch-off lotto ticket
Ed Weston - Indian Head Penny
Linda Bennett – scratch-off lotto ticket
Ken Lubinski – scratch-off lotto ticket
Bob Smirnow - apron
Pauline Nash - calendar; treasure chest
Elayne Lynch - calendar
Gary Spiroch - calendar
Karen Larson - calendar
Jan Smirnow - calendar
Gary McNew - calendar

Thanks go out to **Linda Bennett** and **Ben Smith** for their donations of prizes. Linda vows that Billy Bass Fish WILL be seen at a future hunt!



**Ben Smith** 



Large Hunt Field



Mindy Spiroch and Karen Larson



New member **Pete Schneider** joined the club in order to hunt that day



Jerry and Betty Laur; Gary Spiroch



Bob Dobski; Steve Hoskins; and Ed Weston

# Good Will Ambassadors Performing Random Acts of Kindness in 2008



Carmelo Baslico
Gold Bracelet 7/08



Ernie Bouyoucas Cell Phone 4/08 Bank Keys 8/08



Bill Ginty Cell Phone 11/08



Gail Hoskins Wedding Ring 10/08



Paul Hamlin Cell Phone 3/08 Keys 3/08



Tom Lieberman
Turtle Tag 1/08



Ken Lubinski Keys 10/08



Bruce Marta Lifeguard Whistle 10/08



Gary McNew Key 9/08



Della Miller Cell Phone 7/08



Frank Nash
Platinum Diamond Toe Ring 5/08
Wedding Ring 11/08
Engagement Ring 11/08



Pauline Nash Cell Phone 5/08



Jim Sharp Two Gold Rings 8/08



Bob Smirnow
Diamond Ring 10/08
Gold Toe Ring 10/08



Jim Smith
Two Gold Coins 6/08



Jan Smirnow Cell Phone 10/08 Keys 10/08



Gary Spiroch
Cell Phone 2/08



Mindy Spiroch
Cell Phone 11/08



#### **UPCOMING EVENTS**

December 11: Holiday Party
December 14: Boy Scout Camp Hunt at Tanah Keeta
January 9, 2009: 2008 Yearly Best Finds and Club Meeting
January 11, 2009: Boy Scout Camp Hunt

March 14, 2009: TCAS Hunt March 15, 2009: Boy Scout Camp Hunt

April 3-5, 2009: Great Southern Beach Shootout at Daytona Beach

#### **NEWSLETTER CONTRIBUTORS**

Thanks to the following contributors: Linda Bennett, Stacey deLucia, Ernie Bouyoucas, Jan Smirnow, Jason Petenbrink and Roland Davis.

BE SURE TO CHECK OUT OUR WEBSITE AND SEE OUR NEWSLETTER IN FULL COLOR: WWW.GEOCITIES.COM/GCTREASURECLUB/